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Aims and objectives 

Winchester Go LD is a Charitable Incorporated Organisation which was registered with the 
Charity commission in March 2014. It is governed by its Constitution. Trustees stand down each 
year and are re-elected at the Annual General meeting.  

The object of the CIO is to relieve the needs of people with a learning disability, who are 
resident in Winchester and the surrounding area, as well as their families, dependants or 
carers by: 

a) promoting inclusion for the public benefit and preventing people with a learning  
disability from being excluded  

b) providing or assisting in the provision of services for people with a learning 
disability to enable them to achieve their potential   

c) provide information, signposting, listening and support (one to one and in 
groups) 

d) provide resources for the development of services to promote daily living, 
education, training, work readiness and employment 

e) provide resources for the development of recreation, sports and leisure 
activities  

f) promote good practise to enable people with a learning disabilities and their 
families to have a “voice” at local, county and national level 

g) work in partnership with others to fill any identified gaps in provision, which 
could benefit people with a learning disability, their families, dependants or 
carers 
 
 
 
 

Reserves Policy 
 
In order to sustain its activities and in line with the Charities Commission’s recommendations, the 
CIO has designated a base reserve of unrestricted funds of six months’ operating costs. The 
unrestricted funds above the reserve can be spent by the Trustees to meet its aims and 
objectives.  Restricted income funds are only spent for the particular purpose set out by the 
donor. 
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Report 

   

Winchester Go LD provides support for people with learning disabilities (our ‘members’), their 
families and carers. We form strong, long-term and trusted relationships with our members. We 
have a key focus on mental and physical wellbeing. We enable our members to live as 
independently as possible and we respect the need to have choice. We provide a range of regular 
one to one and group activities, small group workshops, life skills training, community advocacy 
and referral or signposting to other appropriate statutory and voluntary organisations. Our 
membership has grown by 8% this year, we have over 138 members living in Winchester city and 
surrounding district and we are the leading local not for profit organisation in this field.  

We help people with learning disabilities and their families who are trying desperately to bridge the 
gap between the services provided by the local authority and what is practically required. Through 
a person centred approach we help our members to reach their goals and to aspire to set new 
goals.  

We are proud of the positive difference we make to our members' lives, and we are acutely aware 
of the increased demand for support from this vulnerable group in our community as a result of the 
COVID-19 pandemic. There is no doubt that they have been disproportionately affected. Lockdown 
and social distancing rules created a huge number of challenges across all aspects of our 
organisation. Our primary focus has been on helping to ensure our members stay safe and helping 
them to adjust to sudden changes in their support, living arrangements and their routine. Change 
is particularly difficult for people with learning disabilities to cope with. We are hugely proud of our 
staff for going above and beyond in the hours of phone calls and reassurance they offered our 
members at this difficult time. Like the rest of us, our staff also had to adapt overnight within their 
own lives to lockdown and homeworking, it is a credit to our incredible team that throughout this 
that they always put our members’ needs first. 

During lockdown, we moved all our group work to Zoom video calls. It is incredible how so many 
of our members have learned and adapted to communicating on Zoom. Our staff, volunteers, 
trustees, and fitness instructors have also had to learn to deliver group work via video call. It’s been 
a steep learning curve, and everyone has risen to the challenge brilliantly. Successful grant funding 
enabled us to increase the number of regular group activities we offer with the introduction of 
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Thursday evening Fit Class, Tai Chi becoming a weekly session rather than fortnightly. A huge 
thanks to Rob, Sonya, Ali, and Emma for running these sessions. During lockdown 48 of our 
members regularly engaged in one or more of our online activities. At the peak of pandemic, our 
groups all became busier as our members’ normal day services were restricted. Weekly group 
sizes grew to an average of 20-25 participants. 

 

 

Our monthly Wednesday Go Social evening became a regular online disco and quiz night with lots 
of dressing up, dancing, laughter and friendship (35 of our members have attended our Go Social 
discos and quizzes). While engagement was good, this is slightly lower attendance than we would 
expect for face-to-face Discos.  

 

Regular attendance at the Charity Leaders Networking events run by Community First provided us 
with the idea of Walk and Talks (Winchester Youth Counselling described a similar project that had 
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been successful for their beneficiaries). We were awarded 6 months of grant funding through 
Energise Me and Sport England to launch our Walk and Talk service, this was supported by 
additional local funding from the Alresford Pigs. We received a further 12 months of funding, until 
January 2022 from South Downs National Park. This service has been a fantastic way for us to 
provide a sense of community, social engagement and exercise in a relaxed and outdoor 
environment at a time when many were at risk of social isolation. It has provided valuable respite 
to families adapting to being locked down with our Winchester Go LD members. Walk and Talks 
were prioritised to members who needed that extra support the most and those who were not able 
to access our online services. We are very fortunate for the incredible support that we’ve had from 
our team of volunteers to help us deliver Walk and Talks. The success of our Walk and Talk 
program means that we intend to keep this as one of Winchester Go LD’s core services. We have 
been providing 7-10 Walk and Talks each week, during this year, 34 members have benefited from 
256 walk and talks. 

Our digital communications developed and grew during lockdown. Regular social media posts 
(Facebook and Twitter) in addition to our informative website help to keep our members and 
supporters informed of the charity’s news. Our regular Go Live Facebook broadcasts were 
introduced; Winchester Go LD members, James and Jane have hosted several interviews with 
people connected to our charity, they have provided both insight into the learning disability 
community and nurtured working partnerships with our guests. Some of our members are also on 
a Winchester Go LD WhatsApp group to communicate charity updates. In March 2020 we hosted 
our first online evening for parents and carers, 23 households attended; these evenings will 
become a regular biannual event. 

Our use of IT has developed enormously this year. The update of our IT systems in 2019 coupled 
with homeworking encouraged us to use a secure shared drive for storing and sharing files within 
our team. At the end of 2020 we launched a new CRM (client relationship management) platform, 
Salesforce. Our trustee, Rozmin Parpia, has been instrumental in designing this database for 
Winchester Go LD and in providing training for staff and trustees on its functionality. Salesforce 
has revolutionized how we record and report data, there is clearly much more for us to learn, and 
we keen to use this tool to help us develop and grow. 

The Covid-19 pandemic forced cancellation of all our regular and relied on face-to-face fundraising 
events. These events would normally expect to generate some 20% (£20,000) of our annual 
income. Our Fundraising Committee adapted and successfully raised funds through the delivery 
of a murder mystery evening, wine tasting and quiz night online. They also published a selection 
of Winchester Go LD member lockdown stories which are available on our website. We are very 
grateful for the support of Santander, who donated money through price matching of our online 
fundraising events.  

Lockdown brought with it a huge amount of uncertainty. Our paid workforce was reduced to 3 part-
time staff, office manager, communications and engagement lead, and advocacy and PCP lead 
(we made the difficult decision make our grants administrator role redundant) and we continued to 
rely heavily on volunteers. Two staff members increased their hours during lockdown to help 
absorb the increased need for member support. Our trustee, Betty Chadwick, took on a full-time 
voluntary role supporting the design and delivery of Covid response projects and bid writing. Our 
approach to bid writing during the pandemic was tailored to bidding for Covid relief funding, core 
funding requests and project-based funding. We have had success this year, being awarded just 
under £90,000 in grant funding. 
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Local government cuts and contract restructuring have resulted in Winchester Go LD suffering a 
loss of £15,000 per annum through statutory funding for advocacy and person centred plan work 
from Hampshire County Council. Despite the withdrawal of this funding stream Winchester Go LD 
has continued to respond to our members’ need for advocacy and person-centred work. 
Winchester Go LD members represent our local learning disability community at the Purple LIG 
(Local Implementation Group) and at the Hampshire Learning Disability Partnership Board. 
Regular meetings during lockdown were hosted on MS Teams. 

A review of how our services match the demand from our members was conducted through work 
with students from University of Winchester’s SIP (Social Innovation Project) May to July 2020. 
This involved focus groups, online questionnaires, and interviews. We are pleased to be a 
participant led organisation. The follow up review in December 2020 shows that we have been able 
to respond to the key findings in this SIP report.  

• More exercise through the introduction of Thursday Fit Class and weekly Tai Chi 
• Routine use of small group breakout rooms on Zoom calls 
• Continuation of Walk and Talk program 

 
Providing clarity about the services we offer and identifying opportunities for future growth is one 
of the 3 key themes of our Business Plan 2021-2024. 

We were sad that Covid-19 pandemic prevented us from hosting the Paralympic Personal Bests 
in 2020. An alternative outdoor and socially distanced “rule of 6” sports day was launched, our 
Sporty Fun Day. Hosted at the Winchester Rugby Club we were supported by 10 volunteers and 
our local partner, Munch CIC. 24 Winchester Go LD members took part. We look to keep the Sporty 
Fun Day as part of our summer program in the future. 
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Our summer day trips are a highlight for many Winchester Go LD members. These too were 
prevented by the pandemic. Winchester Go LD and FirstBite worked collaboratively on the 
Friendship through Food project, funded through the Hampshire and Isle of Wight Community 
Foundation NHS Covid 19 fund to provide 6 socially distanced delicious picnics each week. 52 
Winchester Go LD members attended these picnics at the River Park playing fields in the centre 
of Winchester. 

In November 2020 our Wellbeing Project was launched. A 12-month module project focusing on 6 
key wellbeing themes (work and education, nutrition, health – mental and physical, recreation and 
hobbies, friendships and relationship, social and economic). 52 of our members have engaged 
with our Wellbeing project. We collaborated with local partner organisations, Munch CIC and 
Compassionate Cuppa CIC to deliver these modules and we look forward to working with these 
organisations again. We have used our regular online group activities and our Walk and Talks to 
focus on these themes, we have also used small group workshops. In the nutrition module we 
delivered cooking courses to 12 individuals on Zoom. We have learned that Zoom is a useful way 
to help our members practice cooking at home in a real time, it also gives us an insight into their 
kitchens.  

 

I am extremely proud of Winchester Go LD’s hard work and successes in this most difficult of years. 
Our achievements were marked by two Mayor of Winchester Awards, the Local Hero Award and 
the Community Award. 

A big thank you to all our donors, sponsors and supporters who make a valuable contribution to 
our funds and supplement the grants we can obtain to continue the services we provide to our 
members and their families. 










